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December 16, 2004

Mr. Shah Siyal

6907 33rd Ave SE

Lacey, WA  98503

Dear Mr. Siyal:

Thank you for your interest in joining Evergreen’s Master in Teaching Program. I enjoyed meeting with you yesterday and reviewing your MIT application materials. I am returning your catalog and application form that were inadvertently left in my office.

I spoke with our MIT director, Dr. Scott Coleman, this morning about your prior educational background and preparation for our program. 

· He agreed that we could consider your engineering courses as evidence of math-intensive coursework towards the MIT prerequisites that would be listed on p. iii of our application form. 

· However, since you do not have any college level writing courses, we would ask you to take at least 10 credits in writing to meet the MIT prerequisites in writing listed on p. iii of the application form. As I mentioned, you could take Writing 101 at South Puget Sound Community College during winter quarter (Jan.-March), and Writing 102 in Spring. Our program is writing intensive, and we give careful consideration to applicants’ abilities to graduate level writing.

· You need to take and pass the WEST-E in mathematics. So you should be registering for the Praxis II subject assessment #10061 Mathematics: Content Knowledge. You can register for the March 5th test by going to www.ets.org/praxis and signing up by Feb. 1, 2005.

Once all your application materials have been received by Evergreen’s Office of Admissions, including a transcript with a grade for a writing course and the WEST-E test results by April 15, 2005, we can evaluate your application for admission to our program.

You may also want to investigate teaching certification only programs that do not require completion of a master’s degree. St. Martin’s College has programs at their Ft. Lewis and McChord Air Force Base extension campuses for instance, with a lower tuition rate than their main campus. They also have an alternative certification program you might explore.  For a full list of certification only programs, please see www.teachwashington.org.

As I mentioned, I will be out of the office until Dec. 30th. If you have questions before then, you may contact Dr. Scott Coleman at 867-6130.

Sincerely,

Maggie Foran
MIT certification and advising specialist
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